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**Type of report being submitted: Committee Final Report
**Date:  7/11/17
**Committee Name:  Vice-Presidential Planning Committee
**Supervising Board Member:  Vice-President (Mandi Goodsett)
**Chair, Co-Chairs, Assistant Chairs:  Mandi Goodsett (standing chair)
**Committee members: Mandi Goodsett, Emily Decker, Dani Brecher-Cook
**Goals, Objectives, Projects completed (including, but not limited to, any procedures, tip sheets, checklists, etc. created during the reporting year):

The goals of this committee are to complete special projects for the vice president, brainstorm ideas for presidential themes, and begin building a framework for the president’s program at ALA Annual the following year.

This year the committee successfully submitted a proposal to change the set-up of the Vice-Presidential Planning Committee and President’s Program Committee so that the members of the former would continue the following year as members of the latter (essentially making a two-year commitment). The proposal was accepted by the board but will need to be voted on officially in the next NMRT election. 

The committee also helped the vice president develop her presidential theme (“You Belong Here”) and president’s program theme (“Self Advocacy and Confidence: Finding Your Professional Voice”). The committee also brainstormed some potential speakers and event configurations. Asking for president’s program ideas from the board worked very well and is recommended to future committees.
**Action Items/Issues To Be Resolved – What plans/projects remain which will be carried over or postponed until next year? Have there been any substantial changes in plans requiring a reconsideration or cancellation of projects? Information regarding such will be helpful for future chairs and planners.
While it isn’t an item to be resolved, the committee attempted something this year that wasn’t entirely successful and could be re-attempted or abandoned by future committees. The vice president noticed that a number of NMRT committees were planning to offer webinars over the course of the year, but there was no central organization for their planning efforts (to avoid scheduling conflicts and overlap of subjects, etc.). The committee tried to intervene and help coordinate the committees, but all of the committees who had initially expressed interest in holding webinars had to abandon their plans because of the work involved. Even the Online Programs Committee only offered one webinar, and there were significant difficulties scheduling and marketing it. Future committees might try this again, but there is the potential that it will be equally fruitless, so keeping this in mind up-front is a good idea. 
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